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September 24, 2021 
 
To:   
 

City Council Public Works Committee: 
 

 
 

Councilmember Blumenfeld 
councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org     
 
Councilmember Lee 
councilmember.lee@lacity.org     
 
Councilmember DeLeon 

councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org  

 
Councilmember O’Farrell 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org     
 
Councilmember Koretz 
paul.koretz@lacity.org     
 

 
 
The following resolution was passed by the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board at the 
August 16, 2021 Meeting:  

OPPOSITION OF PROPOSED DESIGNS IN THE DIGITAL BUS SHELTER PLAN 

Whereas the proposed digital bus shelter options do not adequately meet the needs of the 
community. 
 
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council opposes both of the 
designs as presented and requests that new proposals be prepared, including a CEQA analysis. 

 
Please contact Robin Rudisill, Chair of the CSPNC Planning Committee; at 310-721-2343 should 
you have any questions related to this letter and resolution. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Doug Epperhart, President 
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
 
cc:  Councilmember Buscaino Councilmember.Buscaino@lacity.org;  
      Alison Becker Senior Advisor Councilmember Buscaino Alison.Becker@lacity.org;  
      Aksel Palacios Planning Deputy Councilmember Buscaino Aksel.Palacios@lacity.org 

Doug Epperhart 
President 
 

Dean Pentcheff 
Vice President 
 

Kathleen Martin 
Secretary 
 

Sheryl Akerblom 
Treasurer 
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